Commissioner James G. “Grant” Wells called the Clark County Veterans Service Commission (VSC) meeting to order at 8:30a.m. on 20 October 2022.  Commissioners present: James G. “Grant” Wells, James R. Ryan, Thomas O’Neal, Ronald Coss, and Bill McGee. Executive Director Cathy Wood and Assistant Director Crystal Baker were also present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Reading and Approval of Minutes: Tom O’Neal moved to dispense with the reading of the Minutes of 13 October 2022 and approve them as written. The motion was seconded by Jim Ryan and carried by a unanimous vote.
Assistant Director Updates: Ms. Baker updated the board on the soup kitchen event that was hosted Wednesday 19 October. The office provided and served 80 pizzas and chips to individuals. Everyone was very thankful.
Ms. Baker advised the board she met with Denise Green from Garber Electric regarding the door between the lobby and front desk area. She is going to get Ms. Baker a quote for a busser and 10 key fobs. 

Executive Director Updates:  Ms. Wood met with Lavern Nissley of Encompass to discuss a possible partnership.  Encompass offers a marriage couching program at a cost of $600.  Ms. Wood provided Encompass brochures to the Vet Center Rep.  The VSC agreed to cover the cost of the program on a case by case basis for veterans referred by The Vet Center.  The office will provide brochures to Encompass to pass out to veterans who use their services.  
Ron Coss moved to acknowledge payment of the following invoices:

Advertising & Printing ~ Spectrum $48,000.00 for advertising.
Assistance ~ Cashstar $1,720.00 for surviving spouse cards.

Contract Services ~ Spectrum $137.97 for internet.
Other Expenses ~ Kavanugh’s $98.74 for office supplies, Fastlane $23.31 for vehicle washes.
Outreach ~ Cashstar $12.50 for surviving spouse cards.

The motion was seconded by Bill McGee and carried by a unanimous vote.

Public Comments: None.

Jim Ryan moved to enter executive session for the purpose of reviewing financial assistance applications. Ron Coss seconded the motion.  Bill McGee called the roll: Bill McGee, yes; Grant Wells, yes; James Ryan, yes; Tom O’Neal, yes; Ron Coss, yes; motion carried.  The board entered executive session at 8:45 a.m. The board reviewed applications for financial assistance.  Board members returned to open session at 9:00 a.m.

Bill McGee moved to approve financial assistance for the following applicant:  Jim Ryan seconded the motion.

Charles Borden, 308 Buxton Ave., Springfield, Ohio 45505, trainer, was approved for $2.026.16 to Carrington Mortgage for housing and $873.11 to Columbia Gas for heat. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Christina Gaines, widow, 5361908-1/2 S. Limestone St., Springfield, Ohio 45505, laborer, was approved for a $300.00 Kroger card for food and $1,100.00 to Future Sights for housing.  Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

Teresa Smith, widow, 1780 E. Possum Rd., Springfield, OH 45502, analyst, was approved for a $300.00 Kroger card for food, a $100.00 Kroger card for gasoline, $1,330.07 to PHH Mortgage Services for housing, $462.81 to Ohio Edison for electric, and $101.27 to Columbia Gas for heat. Vote: Yes 5, No 0.

There being no further business to come before the board, Tom O’Neal moved to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Ron Coss and carried by a unanimous vote.  The meeting adjourned at 9:06 a.m.
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